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	[bookmark: _Hlk488155080][bookmark: _Hlk488155247]Date
	25/06/2024

	Time
	19:00 - 20:43

	Location
	The Large Court; The Guildhall, Thetford.

	Present
	Carla Barreto (Deputy Mayor), Ann Blackbourn, David Blackbourn, 
Mike Brindle, Terry Jermy, Terry Land, Mac MacDonald, Victor Peters, Matthew Stirrup, Stuart Terry, Ronald Wood. 

	
Officers
	
Alan Yorke (Acting Town Clerk),
Karen Robinson (Committee Clerk).

	

Members of the public
	

There were several members of the public in attendance.




  

OPEN FORUM

 1. 	A resident queried a letter promised about Frederick’s Wood and the Acting Town Clerk 	confirmed that the letter had been sent. The resident also asked about Kingsfleet 	intersections and was asked to submit his concern by email.
 2. 	A resident asked about the Mundford Road Allotments letter on the station development 	and a proposed meeting that was due to take place in June. The Acting Town Clerk 	responded that the meeting date has been changed to July.
 3. 	There were a number of statements made regarding security, climate change and 	education.
 4.	In the second public Open Forum, a resident asked about parking issues. A Councillor 	responded that unfortunately, this was no longer a police priority.   


MINUTES

119/24 DECLARATIONS OF ANY DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS    
Councillor David Blackbourn declared a non-pecuniary interest in the Citizens Advice Bureau.

120/24	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE    
Apologies: Councillors David (Ieuan) Evans, Chris Harvey (Mayor), Douglas Jefferson, Hazel McCambridge, Adam Mitchell, Stuart Terry and Stuart Wright.

Some members of the public refused to remain silent, so the Deputy Mayor suspended the meeting. Those members of the public left the meeting. A second Open Forum was permitted.

121/24	MINUTES     
RESOLVED: The minutes of the Full Council Meeting held on the 28 May 2024 are a true record and signed/initialled by the Deputy Mayor.   

122/24	COMMITTEE MINUTES    
To receive the following:

Community and Environmental Services: 04/06/2024 (54/24-70/24)                
Councillor Terry Land proposed, and Councillor Terry Jermy seconded that:
RECOMMENDATION: That the Council signs up as a supporter of the campaign and agrees to the four requested actions. 
 
1. Support the Climate and Nature Bill. 
2. Inform local residents, and local press/media of this decision.  
3. Write to [local MPs’ names] to inform them that this motion has been passed, urging them to sign up to support the CAN Bill, or thanking them for already doing so. 
4. Write to Zero Hour, the organisers of the cross-party campaign for the CAN Bill, expressing its support (campaign@zerohour.uk) 
 
RECOMMENDATION: That the Council implements a policy and action plan of the town Council’s objectives for biodiversity. 	

Planning: 11/06/2024 (71/24-80/24) 
Councillor David Blackbourn proposed, and Councillor Ann Blackbourn seconded that:
RECOMMENDATION: That the revised Committee’s Terms of Reference attached be approved at Full Council.   

Heritage and Events: 12/06/2024 (81/24-98/24) 
Councillor Victor Peters proposed, and Councillor Mac MacDonald seconded that:
RECOMMENDATION: That the revised Committee’s Terms of Reference be approved at Full Council.  	

Corporate Services: 21/05/2024 (22/24-27/24) 

Councillor Terry Jermy proposed, and Councillor David Blackbourn seconded that:
RECOMMENDATION: (ITEM 25/24) That the revised Committee’s Terms of Reference be approved at Full Council. (This was overlooked when approving the 21 May 2024 Corporate Services minutes).

Corporate Services: 18/06/2024 (99/24-118/24)

Councillor Ronald Wood proposed, and Councillor Terry Land seconded that:
RECOMMENDATION: That the schedule of reserves be approved at Full Council. 

Councillor Victor Peters proposed, and Councillor Matthew Stirrup seconded that:
ITEM 106/24: The approval of the Bad Debts was treated as resolved business.  It has to be approved by Full Council (it is a non-delegated task in the Financial Regulations).  Council approval is therefore sought to approve the bad debts of £4,421 as set out in the Corporate Services presentation pack.
RECOMMENDATION: That the Final Financial Report for the year ended 31 March 2024 be approved. 

  
123/24	MAYOR’S REMARKS AND REPORT     
The Mayor’s Report, which was circulated prior to the meeting, was noted, and the Deputy Mayor elaborated on the events that she had attended.  
 
124/24	REPORT FROM THE BOARD OF THE G.W. STANIFORTH CHARITY
There was no report to discuss from the Board of the G.W. Staniforth Charity as their Board meeting had been postponed.

125/24	TOWN COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES ON OTHER BODIES    
Councillor Mac MacDonald reported that the next meeting for the Safer Thetford Action Group (STAG) is scheduled for 19 August 2024 and the next police Operation Snap is due to take place in Thetford.  
Councillor Terry Land reported that he attended a meeting with the Abbey Action Group and letters have been sent to the residents of Thetford.

[bookmark: _Hlk170294214]The reports were noted.

126/24	REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
Councillor Terry Jermy reported that Norfolk County Council (NCC) has reduced the frequency of grass cutting and weed spraying functions that it provides in and around the town, which has resulted in very overgrown weeds which the Town Team and volunteer groups are addressing.  Anglia in Bloom and the Thetford Punjab Festival are scheduled for July 2024 and the Council would like the town to appear attractive. He also advised the Councillors and the public to use the Complaints Procedure on the NCC website and encourage members of the public to report issues via this method too. 
Residents should be further encouraged to contact Breckland Council regarding the Household Support Fund, which is a scheme to support families who find themselves in crisis and need immediate support, including referrals of domestic abuse. The scheme has been extended from March and applicants can claim up to £300.00

Action point: The Council to use social media to promote the NCC Complaints Procedure. 

The reports were noted.
 
127/24	APPROVAL OF ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT (AGS)
The Councillors reviewed the AGS that will be included in the Council’s Annual Governance and Accountability Report (AGAR) for the year ended 31 March 2024:

Councillor Terry Jermy proposed, and Councillor David Blackbourn seconded.

RESOLVED: That the Council approves the AGS. 

128/24	APPROVAL OF THE ANNUAL ACCOUNTING STATEMENT
The Councillors reviewed the Annual Accounting Statement that will be included in the Council’s AGAR for the year ended 31 March 2024:

Councillor Victor Peters proposed, and Councillor Mac MacDonald seconded.

RESOLVED:  That the Council approves the AGAR Accounting Statement. 

129/24 CONTRIBUTION TO THE CITIZEN’S ADVICE BUREAU (CAB)
There was a discussion over whether the support provided should be restricted to benefits or more wider support. The period that support should be provided was also discussed.

Councillor Terry Jermy proposed, and Councillor Terry Land seconded. 

RESOLVED: That the Council will provide support but will review after one year. The Chair of Corporate Services and the Acting Town Clerk to develop a robust monitoring framework.

130/24	RESPONSE TO THE APPOINTMENT OF THE CHAIR OF THE THETFORD TOWN BOARD
The Council queried the process used to appoint the Chair of the new Town Board established as part of the Long-Term Funding Plan. Matters discussed included:
· The importance of partnership and inclusivity.
· The need for consultation.
· The Thetford Town Councillors that sit on Breckland Council were not consulted.
Whilst pleased to be included in the Long-Term Funding Programme, the Council would like to obtain assurance that it would be consulted in future key decisions affecting the Town Board.

Councillor Victor Peters proposed, and Councillor Terry Land seconded.

Action point: The Mayor and Councillor Victor Peters draft a letter to Breckland Council summarising the discussions recorded above.

The update was noted.

131/34	REQUEST TO JOIN THE HERITAGE AND EVENTS COMMITTEE
[bookmark: _Hlk170294925]The Committee considered a request for the Deputy Mayor to join the Heritage and Events Committee:

Councillor Terry Jermy proposed, and Councillor Victor Peters seconded.

RESOLVED: That the request for the Deputy Mayor to join the Heritage and Events Committee Membership for the remainder of the Mayoral Year 2024/25 be approved.
 
132/24	COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT    
None.

133/24	COMMITTEE OFFICERS UPDATE     
None.

134/24	EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC    
To consider resolving that, pursuant to the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, the press and public be excluded for any remaining items of business on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be discussed.
Decision required: Whether or not to exclude public.

  
135/24	FULL COUNCIL AND COMMITTEE MINUTES                                    
The Councillors discussed Full Council and committee minutes recorded below the line:

Councillor Mac MacDonald proposed, and Councillor Matthew Stirrup seconded.

Heritage and Events Committee - minute number (98/24) - minutes approved.
Corporate Services Committee – minute number (110/24) - minutes approved.
Corporate Services Committee – minute number (118/24) - minutes approved.






Chairman
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